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Commonwealth of Pennsylvania 
Public School Employees’ Retirement System 

 
 
 
 
DATE: November 24, 2009 
 
SUBJECT: Proposed Revisions to the Investment Policy Statement, Objectives and 

Guidelines 
 
TO: Members of the Finance Committee 
 
FROM: James H. Grossman, Jr., CPA, CFA 

Managing Director of External Public Markets, Risk & Compliance 
 
 
At the December Finance Committee meeting, staff will recommend that the Finance 
Committee adopt the proposed change to page 9 to the Investment Policy Statement, 
Objectives, and Guidelines relating to the statistical probability of investment losses at the 
Fund level in excess of 12%.  Given the decrease in expected returns for the various 
asset classes, to structure a portfolio with an expected return of 8%, the statistical 
drawdown risk is now closer to 14% than to 12%.  In addition, staff wanted to leave some 
cushion for changes to Wilshire’s forward looking expectations which may increase the 
drawdown risk of a suitable allocation to achieve the assumed actuarial rate of return to 
be voted on in the December Board meeting.  As such, staff is recommending that this 
constraint be changed from 12% to 15%.  I will be discussing this in my presentation at 
this meeting. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me. 
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